
 
Top O’ Michigan Outboard Racing Club 
PO Box 873 
Harbor Springs, MI 
49740  

 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The Top O’ Michigan Outboard Racing Club (TOMORC) plans on holding a short course 
and marathon race at the Fireside Inn on June 5th and 6th, 2021.  
 
As a club, we plan on adhering to all current MDHHS Orders that are in place while holding our race. We will be 
following the most up to date orders that pertain to us that are in effect on June 5th and 6th.  
 
Currently, spectators are not allowed in or on the Fireside Inn’s property. Spectators are defined as individuals not 
related to any racer, individuals not staying at the Fireside Inn, and individuals that are not part of a designated pit crew.  
We anticipate this changing with the hopeful elimination of outdoor gathering limitations expected on June 1st. 
 
Masks are not required to be worn while outside.  
 
The Fireside Inn may have additional COVID protocol that comes along with running a hospitality business. Should they 
have additional measures to be followed, we will follow all posted measures that are required when it comes to 
distancing, dining, cabin rentals, etc. Attendees and racers are required to abide by any and all rules that the Fireside Inn 
has in place.  
 
Should racers be traveling to our race from outside Northern Michigan – it is expected by TOMORC that should 
symptoms occur during travel by either the racer or ANY individual of the racers traveling group, that the entire group 
will report their symptoms, self-quarantine, and NOT participate in any race activities.  
 
We will provide hand sanitizer around various locations.  
 
Registration may be online as well as in person. For the in person portion, social distancing will be in place along with 
additional sanitizing methods. We ask that all racers adhere to social distancing guidelines. Additionally, a handout will 
be distributed out at registration detailing drivers meeting times, safety expectations, FAQ, and additional material.   
 
Our operations will be consistent with limitations implemented by the current MDHHS orders.  
 
Should you have any questions, please email tomorc.race@gmail.com, contact one of the representatives below, our 
local health department, or APBA Headquarters.  
 
Health Department of Northwest Michigan - (231) 347 – 
6014  
http://nwhealth.org  

 
APBA – (586) 773 – 9700 
https://www.apba.org 

 
Thank you,  
Samantha Fairbairn  
President  
(231) 330 - 2213  
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